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SAFEGUARDING 

Bullying  

We are all keen to think that our children are kind but we know that this is not always 

the case.  Follow the link for some great tips on what to do if you think your child might 

be a bully. 

My Child is a Bully | Signs of Bullying | What Makes a Bully | Child Mind Institute  

Online Safety 

The internet and advances in the capability of    

digital devices have afforded us arguably the fastest period 

of technological and social evolution in living memory.     

Creating opportunities for us to interact with people           

anywhere in the world, 24 hours a day. It is also, however, blurred safety boundaries 

and added new stresses for young people, who are often less aware of the hidden     

hazards.  Please see attached the information on ‘Helping Children and Young People 

with Managing  Device Stress and Anxiety’.  

Want your child to do well?  Attendance Matters… 

Every moment in school counts and days missed add up quickly. Evidence shows that 
pupils who have good attendance enjoy better wellbeing and school performance than 
those who don't.  

The school day is split into two sessions – one session counts as a morning or afternoon 
spent in school. There are only a few occasions where a child is allowed to miss school, 
such as illness or where the school has given permission 
because of an exceptional circumstance.  

However, if your child misses school without a good       
reason, local councils and the school can intervene and 
you may be issued a fine.  

https://childmind.org/article/what-to-do-if-your-child-is-bullying/
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2024/01/03/improving-school-attendance/
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/category/schools/


Spotlight on… 
 

…  Mrs Infield!  

 

Ordinarily, Mrs Infield has a major hand in writing the 

newsletter each week, but she has not been in school to-

day!  This was handy because has she have seen this, she 

would have suggested that we do someone else!  
 

Mrs Infield first started at school as an MDSA, but over the years has taken on more 

roles and is now an indispensable member of the school office.  Our resident MCAS ex-

pert, Mrs Infield organises trips and sporting events, monitors attendance, sorts out any 

kind of payments, writes letters, mops up accidents and answers the phone and the gate 

to mention but a few…  and always with a smile!   

 

If you ever have a question she is a fountain of knowledge 

and is always willing to help.  

We really couldn’t manage without her!  

SAFEGUARDING QUESTION OF THE WEEK 
 

What would you do if you saw someone bullying?  

(Tell an adult straight away)  

Bumble Bees need your help……. 

Miss White and Mrs Brown have asked for parents help.  

Please can you bring in any cardboard boxes, cereal boxes, washed out yoghurt pots, 

toilet roll tubes, anything that the children can use to create beautiful works of art. We 

use a large amount of these products on a daily basis.  Please can you deliver to Mrs 

Brown at morning drop off or take to the school office. 

 Thank you 

 



Transition Arrangements  

 

As you are aware, we have a number of new teachers joining us in September.   

Normally we do a “move up” afternoon, when all the children go to their new class and 

meet their teacher.  This year, it has been impossible to co-ordinate all of our new              

teachers to be free on the same afternoon, so  each class will have a half day with their 

new teacher at different points.  

 

Year 4 and 5 children (who will be Year 5 and Year 6 next year) met Mr Rainey today.  He 

spent the afternoon with them and completed “getting to know you” activities.  

 

Both Mrs Crane and Miss Mason are coming into school before the end of the school year 

to spend time with their classes.  

                   

You Said… We did!  

 

One parent said that it would be nice to be able to get to know the new teachers.  We 

have listened and I have asked each of our new teachers to  complete a ‘one page profile’ 

about themselves which we will be sharing in the newsletter over the coming weeks.   

In September we will also be holding “meet the teacher’ sessions early in the new year so 

that you can meet your child’s new teacher.  

 

Miss Mason, our new SENDCO will also be 

providing opportunity for families of  children 

with SEND to meet her early in the new term!  

                   



Sports Day         

Sports day this year will be on  Tuesday 8th July at 2.00pm.  The gates will open at 1.45pm 

so you can get settled ready to watch your children.  We are looking forward to seeing you 

on the day cheering on all of the children.  
 

Please make sure you bring along a water bottle, sun cream and a hat. Last year we had a 

few spectators that caught the sun!  Please look out for information about House Colours 

and ensuring your child has a T-Shirt in their House Colour next week. 

 

 

PE Kit  
 

Please remember that children should have their PE kit in school at all times.   

It should be brought in on a Monday and stay in school all week in lockers or on pegs.  

VERY occasionally your child may come home in their PE kit.  If 

this is the case, we strongly suggest that you ask your child 

to take off their PE kit as soon as they get home, pop it back 

into their PE bag and leave it by the door ready to return to 

school the following day.     

         

Hot Weather! 
 

With the hot weather here, we would like to remind 
you that your child MUST have a hat,  suncream and a 
drink with them in school every day.   If you can apply 
sun lotion before your child comes to school, they can 
reapply before going out at lunch time.   

 

Thank you for your continued support. 

 



Carpenter Bees Summer Performance 
 

We wanted to make you aware that the Evening performance of the Summer Show will 

now be on Wednesday 16th July 5.00pm, doors open at 4.45pm. The afternoon          

performance will be on Thursday 17th July at 2.00pm, doors open at 1.45pm.   

Forest School Sessions -Timetable 

 

Here is the timetable for the rest of the year. 

Date Which class  needs arrive in forest school kit?  

Wednesday   

2nd July  
Class 3 (Mr Johnston’s Children)  

Wednesday  

9th July 
Class 1 (Miss White and Mrs Burn’s Children)  

Wednesday   

16th  July  
Class 3 (Mr Johnston’s Children)  

After School Clubs 
 

Spaces are still available if you would like to book on to an After School Club 

DAY CLUB OPEN TO Times Cost  Led by: 

Tuesday Dodgeball  Years 2,3,4,5,6 3:30-4:30 £3.50 per week Coach Riley 

Tuesday Sewing Club Years 3,4,5,6 3.30-4.30 £3.50 per week Mrs Burn 

Wednes-

day 

Forest 

School 

Reception to Y6 3:30-4:30 £3.50 per week Forest 

School Jo 

Thursday Film Club Reception to Y6 3:30-4:30 £3.50 per week Miss White 



Dates for your Diary 

 

Date Event  Notes  

30th June Bikeability Bikeability starts for 4 days (Years 5&6) 

4th July School Reports go out  

8th July Sports Afternoon Gates open at  1.45pm Starting at 

2.00pm 

9th-11th 

July 

Year  5&6 PGL Trip  

16th July Carpenter Bees Evening Perfor-

mance 

16.45—18.30 

17th July Carpenter Bees Afternoon Perfor-

mance 

1.45pm—3.30pm 

18th July  Disco/Prom All Year Groups 

22nd July Last Day of Term 6  



 

.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL TERMS AND HOLIDAYS 2025/2026 
 

 

TERM 1         (Autumn) 
 First Day of Term  Thursday 4th September 2025 

 Last Day of Term   Thursday 23rd October 2025 

 

TERM 2 

 First Day of Term  Monday 3rd November 2025  

 Last Day of Term  Friday 19th December 2025 

 

TERM 3        (Spring) 

 First Day of Term  Tuesday 6th January 2026 

         Last Day of Term  Friday 13th February 2026 

  

TERM 4             

 First Day of Term  Monday 23th February 2026  

 Last Day of Term  Thursday 2nd April 2026 
 

TERM 5       (Summer) 
 First Day of Term  Tuesday 21st April 2026       

 May Bank Holiday  Monday 4th May 2026 

  Last Day of Term  Friday 22nd May 2026   

 

TERM 6 

 First Day of Term  Monday 1st June 2026 

 Last Day of Term  Wednesday 22nd July 2026 

  

**  TRAINING DAYS (School closed to pupils) **    
  

 Tuesday 2nd September 2025    

         Wednesday 3rd September 2025 

        Friday 24th October 2025 



 

Celebration Assembly 
 

Each Friday, we hold a celebration assembly to recognise the hard work 

and achievements of our pupils.  

We awarded “Worker of the Week” to: 

 

 Bumblebees  -  Daisie    

 Digger Bees   -  Oliver  

 Carpenter Bees   -   away  

  

 And we also awarded “Osbournby All Star” to: 

   

          Bumblebees  - away   

  Digger Bees   -   Harry  

      Carpenter Bees  -  Tom 

  

“Forest School Award”  -  Gabriela & Emmeline    

 

“Sports Star Award”— Oliver J 

  

“Lunchtime Legend” -  away 


